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Dear Owner / Occupier 
 
New Controlled Parking Zone (Zone T3) – IMPLEMENTATION 
Area T6 double yellow lines and footway parking - IMPLEMENTATION 
 
In December 2022 we wrote to you to inform you of the outcome of the parking 
consultations we carried out in this area last year.  The decision was made to implement 
a new controlled parking zone (CPZ), Zone T3 in roads south of, but not including 
Somerset Road. The decision was also made not to implement a new CPZ in all roads 
north of the new Zone T3 area – see attached plan. 
 
Works have commenced to bring the new Zone T3 into operation on Tuesday 2 May 
2023.  The CPZ, which will operate 10am to Noon on Monday to Friday, will apply across 
the green highlighted area labelled as ‘T3’ on the plan overleaf. 
 
Whilst no CPZ is being implemented in the roads north of Zone T3, that is, Somerset 
Road up to and including Strathmore Road (known as Area T6), the proposals for double 
yellow lines that we consulted you on are to be implemented, along with two new footway 
parking schemes in York Road and Railway Road on road safety grounds.  These 
measures are being implemented in the coming weeks and appropriate signs will be 
erected in the locations where the measures are being implemented.   We will write to 
you again to advise when these measures come into force. 
 
Whilst writing, the Council has received a number of e-mails from residents of this area 
concerning the decision not to implement a new CPZ.  The Council is recording and 
monitoring these e-mails and it will be reviewing the matter later this year.  If you wish to 
contact the Council on this matter, irrespective of what your views are, please write to the 
Council using the e-mail address at the top of this letter or call 020 8891 1411. 
 
Further information on the new Zone T3 scheme and the measures being implemented 
in the T6 area can be viewed by visiting the webpage below or by calling the Customer 
Service Centre on 020 8891 1411. 
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/tedd_sh_parking.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Michael Potter 
Parking Policy Manager 
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